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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      June 4, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, June 4, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Kevin Boyd and Dan Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway: Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Vickie Wathen; Missy Hightower, DSI; Chris Hardesy, DSI/Four Rivers; Cori Lukomski, Times-Herald; Cody Roush; Ken Meyer; Adam Greene; David Welch, German American Bank; Phil Todd, Historical Society and Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:01 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of May 20, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Phil Todd, approached the Commissioners about the donation of property from the Commissioners to the Historical Society.  Attorney Lett advised that the Commissioners should have the County Surveyor Nathan Hoffman mark of the boundaries for the parcel before transferring it to the Historical Society and that they should wait to make any alterations until the transfer is complete.

Chris Hardesy and Missy Hightower provided the annual report for Four Rivers.  They requested Martin County’s continued to support through the yearly donation.  They have received $2000.00 in the past and the Commissioners stated they will ask for $2500.00 for 2020.  This will be based on  Council approval of amount.
Kathy Collins presented the annual lease contract for the Community Corrections office space rental in Loogootee for signatures.  Attorney Lett will contact Teresa Nolley to verify information and present it at the next Commissioners meeting for signatures.

Commissioner George stated that next year is the Martin County Bi-Centennial and believes something should be planned to celebrate the occasion.

Cody Roush and Adam Greene asked the Commissioners what their stance was on the letters received from the DNR regarding the structures built along the White River.  Attorney Lett advised that it is a DNR/State issue and suggested that they contact their local representatives and think about getting together with others who received letters and look into hiring legal counsel that specializes in that type of case. Cori Lukomski, Times Herald inquired about previous resolutions, Attorney Lett stated that they had been revised.
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society advised that she will submit the donation request at the next meeting.

Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Deputy, submitted the bi-weekly Sheriff’s report. Currently they have 87 inmates with 29 being from Vigo County.

Leo Padgett, Superintendent Highway Department, submitted the bi-weekly work report. Current projects were discussed including roads slated to be repaired in house without using grant monies. Frontier submitted a letter which allows them to place fiber along Brooks Bridge Road.  Attorney Lett would like it to include that the Highway Superintendent be contacted for approval before placement of fiber.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the letter after changes had been made, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor and the motion passed. A discussion followed regarding damages to Ironton Road.
Dave Welch, German American Bank,  approached the Commissioners with renewal paperwork for the County Workers Compensation policy.  He informed the Commissioners that the premiums have again gone down in price as the safety programs and safety record have improved.  In 2017-2018 the premium was $88,648.00, in 2018-2019 the premium was $69,532.  For 2019-2020 the premium is $51,903.00.  He also stated that he waiting on an analysis of the current liability policy.
Attorney Lett submitted a renewal contract for the ambulance service.  There is a provision that the contract can be renewed without going through the bidding process. Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve, Commissioner George seconded. Commissioner Boyd apposed. Motion passed.

Attorney Lett submitted Resolution 2019-10 adopting the Americans with Disabilities Act, naming Teri Alcorn as the ADA Coordinator. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  Motion passed.
Attorney Lett submitted Resolution 2019-11 approving the Martin County Title VI Non-Discrimination Plan.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory. Motion passed.

Attorney Lett will submit documentation asking the Commissioners to accept Saw Mill Ridge Road as a County Road at the next meeting.

Commissioner George gave the Veterans Service Report.  Two veterans trips were taken.  There were a total of  seven Veterans assisted and four meetings attended.

Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, June 12 , 2019
       With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:36 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Monday, June 18, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
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